27 July 2007

Joan Turzak Van Hees Charles Turzak Studio/Gallery 2917 Vine Street Orlando, FL 32803

Dear Joan.

How are you? I hope your summer is going well.

The Tarble Arts Center celebrates it 25° anniversary this academic year. As part of the celebration I am organizing an exhibition of select works from the collection, to open next month in the main galleries. The exhibition will, of course, include works by your father. And we are doing an exhibition catalogue that will include an illustration of Young Abe Lincoln Enters Coles County. I will be sure you get some extra copies of the catalogue when it comes out.

In a smaller gallery we are also doing an exhibition of some acquisition that have come to the collection over the past few years. We are going to include the copy of Benjamin Franklin – A Biography in Woodcuts and the draft copy of the Abraham Lincoln – A Biography in Woodcuts in this exhibition. In pulling files for that exhibition I can't seem to locate the signed Tarble's Gift Release form or the University Foundation's Gift In Kind form for these two books. If I failed to mail those to you in 2005 please accept my apology for this.

Copies of the gift forms are enclosed and I would appreciate it if you would sign and return the Gift In Kind form and one of the Tarble's Gift Release forms to me in the envelope provided. Please write in the value of each book on all three forms. The second copy of the Tarble's Gift Release form is for your records. You will receive one of the carbons from the Gift In Kind form after everyone has signed off on it here. Please email or phone if you have any questions about any of this. Thanks.

If you are ever up this way please let me know - you are always welcome. Take care.

Sincerely,

Michael Watts Director

Enclosure: Gift In Kind form and Tarble Arts Center Gift Release form for Benjamin Franklin – A Biography in Woodcuts (signed) and the draft copy of the Abraham Lincoln – A Biography in Woodcuts both by Charles Turzak